

ROYAL BERMUDA REGIMENT ASSOCIATION

Treasurer Report - Fiscal 2022

30 May 2022

Dear Members:

Thank you for attending this years' AGM.

For the fiscal year March 31, 2022 we had an operating surplus of \$2,039 (2021: \$3,436). On March 31, 2022 our net assets totalled \$5,475 (2021: \$3,436). In advance of November 11th, we donated \$500 to the Bermuda Legion as our annual donation to show our commitment and support to their operations. We also donated \$160 towards a wreath for a member's funeral. Membership renewals declined and this is reflected in our cash flow statement, so we encourage everyone to renew if not already done so.

In February of last year volunteers from the RBRA collaborated with The St. George's Foundation and the St. George's Rotary Club to clean up Ferry Island Fort. From 1795 to 1871 this fortification, along with the close-by Martello Tower, protected the critically important ferry lane that ran between Coney Island and Ferry Island. Today the fort is a heritage site, and all members are encouraged visit the island as it is part of Ferry Point Park (aka Ferry Reach). It is hoped as some point to install a cannon in the fort which we hope will be a close replica to the calibre of cannon originally used. If anyone would like to be involved in this process, please reach out to your executive.

Peter Barrett

Treasurer